
 

 

THE PRESIDENT 

OF THE 

GENERAL ASSEMBLY 

 

 

 

23 February 2017 

 

 

 

Excellency, 

 

Following the first meetings of the Intergovernmental Negotiations on 

Security Council reform (IGN), held on 6 and 7 February 2017, I have the 

honour to transmit herewith a letter from the Co-Chairs, H.E. Mr. Ion Jinga, 

Permanent Representative of Romania and H.E. Mr. Mohamed Khaled Khiari, 

Permanent Representative of Tunisia, concerning the timelines of future IGN 

meetings.  

 

I was pleased to observe during the first set of meetings held earlier this 

month the high level of commitment among delegations to engage on the issue 

and I look forward to your continuing active participation in the remaining IGN 

meetings scheduled by the Co-Chairs during the current session.  

 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

 

 

 

   

          

Peter Thomson 

 

 

 

 

 

To All Permanent Representatives 

to the United Nations 

New York 

 

 






